

# **Carr Junior School**



#### W/C 27TH JUNE 2022 WEEKLY NEWSLETTER

#### AIM HIGH, SHINE BRIGHT!



3A Alex SF
3H Rowan T
3P Isabelle-Rose M
4C Harley N
4G Merryn H
4K Riley J
5H AJ Q
5M Riley R
5T Dylan W
6F Faith G
6J Thomas Y
6MW Oliver I



AERYN A 3H X2 LILLY S 3H IMOGEN H-M 3H JOCELYN L 3H **GRACE S-F 3H** CHARLES L 3H ALICE M 3H GRACE W 3H SADIE S 3H **BUDDY S 3P EVELYN R 3P** SKYE Q 3P WILLIAM M 4C EMILIA H 4C HARLEY N 4C HENRY L-W 4C MARTHA I 4C LILLY H 4C COHEN H 5H WILLIAM J 5T

#### Hello!

We have been so proud of the children in Y3, 4 and 5 this week as they have tackled their end of year assessments. The children have all tried their absolute best which is all that we can ask of them. They are feeling really proud of themselves. The Y6 children have also been working hard on the preparations for their end of Y6 performance. Some children have done a brilliant job of learning their lines already - we can't wait to watch it soon!

#### Year 6 Dates for the Diary!

It's almost time to say farewell to our Y6 Carr Stars! With this in mind, we would like to share the key dates with you for the big celebrations.

Thursday 21st July 4.30-6.30pm Leavers Dance (more details to follow)

Friday 22nd July 9.30-10.30am (ish)

Leavers Performance to parents / carers (again more details will follow).

### Improving our School

This week we have been finalising the details for our Wellbeing week (w/b 11/7/22) which is in line with Priority 4: Wellbeing, from our School Improvement Plan. We are also putting lots of work into our transition plans, especially for our vulnerable groups of children. As we approach the end of the year, senior leaders are starting to review and evaluate the School Improvement Plan from this year and begin making plans for the priorities ready for next year.

#### **Health and Safety and Safeguarding**

- Please could we ask that NO children ride their bikes on the school grounds. This includes younger siblings on balance bikes. There have been a few near misses over the last few weeks and we are concerned that someone is going to get hurt. Thank you.
- We have an increasing number of children coming to school without a water bottle each day. It is really important for children to have a water bottle with them so that they can stay hydrated throughout the day, especially in this warmer weather. Please could all children bring a full, named, water bottle to school each day. Thanks.

#### **Lolly Trolley**

The popular Lolly Trolley is back! The Lolly Trolley will be out on Tuesday and Thursday evening after school from next week. All lollies and ice creams will be







Hello, as part of our role within the school we will be part of the newsletter and for this month thought that we would talk about how it feels to be approaching the end of the school year. This is the first full year since the lockdowns so a huge well done to you all.

The end of the school year can also mean that some of you will be about to experience a transition (a change). This may be the year 6 pupils leaving Carr Junior School and going to secondary school, or it could be the year 2 pupils who are leaving Carr Infant School and joining Carr Junior School or the pupils who are moving up a year and who are going to have a new classroom and teacher. Starting or leaving primary school can be an exciting time for children, but it can also come with challenges. Lots of children may be experiencing worries about their new school and if they are starting junior school it also may take them a while to adjust and for the change to feel normal. If they are leaving primary school to start secondary school, they may also be feeling worried about a new school environment and new classmates. Limited contact with their new school due to the pandemic may also add to children's worries. Whatever the change is, all children are different and a change in environment may affect each of them in different ways.

Here are a few of our top tips to help children manage any big feelings around transitions and change:

- Support your child to explore their thoughts and talk openly about their feelings
- Mark the end of primary school by saying a proper goodbye to friends, teachers and other school staff
- Discuss with your child what they are looking forward to about the new school year/school
- Look at their new school's website and familiarise yourself with it
- Plan activities over the summer to meet up with others and stay connected
- Look after yourself by doing some self-care activities

Whatever change or transition you're about to experience, we would like to wish you all good luck and we would like to say goodbye to the year 6s and welcome the new year 3s to Carr Junior School.

The Wellbeing in Mind Team.

#### **Attendance**

3A - 95.71%

3H - 95.56%

3P - 94.29%

4C - 90.53%

4G - 97.27%

4K - 92.73%

5H - 92.76%

5M - 90.00%

5T - 97.74%

6F - 91.11%

6J - 93.46%

6MW - 97.78%



#### **TTRockstars**

Here is this weeks top 10!

## Leaderboard

Sa Sa	nk Name	Group	Rock Status	Studio speed 7 S days ago
1	Noah C.	4K	Rock Hero	0.66
2	Lilly L.	3P	Rock Hero	0.72
3	Faruk B.	4K	Rock Hero	0.92
4	Freddie M.	4K	Rock Hero	0.98
5	Reece P.	4G	Rock Legend	1.29
6	Beatrice S.	4G	Rock Legend	1.36
7	Dexter W.	4C	Rock Legend	1.47
8	Jack H.	4G	Rock Legend	1.62
9	George L.	4K	Rock Legend	1.62
10	Ethan W.	4C	Rock Legend	1.62

O Ba	nk Name	Group	Rock Status	Studio speed 7 days ago
1	Lucas W.	5M	Rock Hero	0.55
2	Harrison J.	6MW	Rock Hero	0.59
3	Alfie H.	6F	Rock Hero	0.65
4	Alfie-Jay C.	5T	Rock Hero	0.65
5	Alana G.	6MW	Rock Hero	0.72
6	Oliver I.	6MW	Rock Hero	0.72
7	Louie F.	6F	Rock Hero	0.73
8	Lucas C.	6J	Rock Hero	0.83
9	Ruari M.	6MW	Rock Hero	0.83
10	leuan M.	6MW	Rock Hero	0.83

#### Our Amazon Wishlist

We are having a huge focus on Reading this year and we would like to update the books on our bookshelves. We would like to fill them with current reads and books children have chosen. We have created an Amazon Wishlist full of books classes have chosen that they would like to see on their bookshelf. If you would like to, or know of anyone or businesses who would like to buy us a book here is the link.

https://amzn.eu/jgIXozC

Your support is greatly appreciated!

We are beyond grateful to all those who have already purchased us a book from our wishlist. It has been lovely delivering the new books to the classes this week!



- · Please help give our fundraising a much-needed boost
- Tickets cost just £1 a week
- Cash prize winner EVERY week
- Win up to £25,000!

To support your school, go to:

yourschoollottery.co.uk/play

and search for: Carr Junio

Supporters must be 16 years of age or older. Offer ends 25th Aure 2022. Terms and conditions apply (see website for details)



We are now taking bookings for the hire of our School Hall!

Do you provide a regular weekly group/class/activity and need a space to hold your group?

Do you need a one off space for hire?

We are available to all and offer great hire rates!

£29 for the first hour and £17 per additional hour thereafter.

Available for use on an evening from 5pm on weekdays throughout the year and 8am to 5pm during school holidays and weekends.

Please contact us on 01904 798996 or email us at admin@carrjunior.southbank.academy to discuss your requirements and availability. The next two weeks it'll be the turn of **U12s** (school years 6 & 7).

WHAT: Girls Excel

WHEN: 2-week block on Monday 4th July & Monday 11th July 7-8pm

WHERE: York St John University Sports Park on Haxby Road (YO31 8TA),

Sessions are **free** to attend regardless of rugby ability

Booking is essential, please see link is below.

Sessions will be led by YCK Ladies player & England International Grace Field and will focus on developing basic rugby league skills and understanding. We'll also run some educational workshops based on nutrition for a healthy lifestyle and sports performance, as well as field-based strength and conditioning elements within sessions to help the girls' athletic development.

#### To Book:

https://member.clubforce.com/memberships\_cart\_m.asp?LL\_ID=2220 &intMF\_ID=10140#Anchor

### **GIRLS' EXCEL**

I DISTUM FOR THE ENGLISH IN THE STATE OF THE

WHO Girls currently in school years 6 & 7
WHERE York St John University
Sports Park, YO31 8TA
WHEN 7pm - 8pm Monday 4th July
for two weeks





WE ARE YORK